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I write
to submit some further comments on files PC19-119 and PC 19-116, respectively,
proposed “Ordinance No. 19-1014, Adopting the Stormwater Master Plan as an
Ancillary to
the Comprehensive Plan (GLUA 19-00002: LEG 19-00001),” and
proposed “Ordinance No.
19-1015, Adopting Public Works Stormwater and Grading
Design Standards (GLUA 19-
00002: LEG 19-00005).” I respectfully request that
these comments be added to the respective
hearing records of both items.

These comments again highlights my opinion that staff and the city attorney do not provide
the City Commission pertinent information for decision making; and in my opinion they
withhold such pertinent information intentionally. 

I am attaching to this email the LUBA I pursued with Sha Spady and her brother Bill Spady. It
is LUBA No. 2018-102. 

This case is pertinent to the current proceedings on the city's proposed amendments to the
storm water and grading design standards. Why? Because the case addresses these very same
stormwater and grading design standards. They were precisely at issue in that case. 

So, if the case is so pertinent, why did not staff and the city attorney even mention this case in
the staff report or during the first hearings on both agenda items? 

In fact, LUBA held that the city did not establish that stormwater grading and design standards
were adequate as a Goal 5 program to protect Newell Creek as a Goal 5 resource. The
proposed update to the stormwater and grading design standards do not meet Goal 5 for the
very same reasons raised in that case.

LUBA sustained the city's decision based on the city's ESEE analysis, only because LUBA
found that the Goal 2 coordination challenge to the city's ESEE analysis had not been raised
with sufficient specificity below. 

That will not be the case this time, because Goal 2 is being raised in these proceedings with
more than sufficient specificity. 

As for the ESEE analysis required in the current proceedings, I believe the city as part of these
proceedings should update its Goal 5 inventory of water resources that should be Goal 5
protected resources. For example, the creek running through lower Water Board Park is not on
the inventory. Likewise, the creek that emerges out of the historic water works in Canemah,
and runs through wetlands as it descends to the Willamette River, is not on the Goal 5
inventory. There are many additional creeks and wetlands in the city that should be added to
the inventory as part of the current updates to the stormwater master plan and the stormwater
and grading design standards. The city must update the Goal 5 inventory during a PAPA
pursuant to OAR 660-023-0030. Under OAR 660-023-0010(5), both the stormwater master
plan and the revisions to the stormwater and grading design standards are PAPAs.

mailto:james.nicita@gmail.com
mailto:fodonnell@orcity.org
mailto:rlsmith@orcity.org
mailto:rsmith@orcity.org
mailto:dmcgriff@orcity.org
mailto:tkonkol@orcity.org
mailto:kriggs@orcity.org
mailto:jmlewis@orcity.org
mailto:lterway@orcity.org
mailto:crobertson@orcity.org




























































































































James Nicita
302 Bluff Street
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